
Dear Madam/Sir, 

The United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC) secretariat (“the secretariat”) seeks 
to contribute to the report of the Secretary-General on oceans and the law of the sea, pursuant to General Assembly 
resolution A/74/19; in response to your invitation for contribution via the letter (Ref: LOS/SGR/2020/I/IGO) dated 16 
December 2019. 

The secretariat extends its cooperation and support to Parties to the UNFCCC, the Kyoto Protocol and the Paris 
Agreement in order to facilitate the implementation of legal instruments governing the climate, including as it relates to 
ocean; and facilitate interaction between experts, Parties and non-Party stakeholders to address the unique challenges at 
the interface of climate change and the ocean using the best available science.  

The secretariat welcomes this opportunity to contribute to the 
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 Greater collection, management and use of data can prove to be vital in our response to sea level rise, starting 
with the importance of linking to data use and accessibility of information for relevant adaptation policies. 
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 The Compendium on Comprehensive Risk Management Approaches,9 categorized by types of intervention, 
such as risk assessments, risk reduction, risk retention and tr
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The PCCB, together with other key partners is engaging with sta
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The 25th session of the COP, Madrid, 2-13 December 2019,18 referred to as the Blue COP, highlighted the 
importance of the ocean as an integral part of the Earth’s climate system, and of ensuring the integrity of ocean and coastal 
ecosystems in the context of climate change. A dialogue will be held at SBSTA 52 (June 2020) on the ocean and climate 
change to consider how to strengthen mitigation and adaptation action in this context. Submissions are being invited from 
Parties and non-Party stakeholders by the 31 March to inform the dialogue.  

k. Continued Engagement in 2020 

 The secretariat is committed to supporting Parties and coordinating with other international organisations and 
stakeholders in strengthening action within the climate-ocean nexus. This includes participating in the Ocean Conference 
Preparatory Meeting in February 2020; engagement  on the themes of “Aquatic biodiversity: state and challenges ahead” 
and “The ice-free Arctic - seeking solutions for the global hot spot of climate change” at the World Biodiversity Forum 
in February 2020; engagement at the World Ocean Summit 2020 in Japan, 2020; advancement of adaption ambition for 
the ocean at the NAP Expo 2020 in March 2002 in Botswana; participation in the 2020 UN Ocean Conference in Lisbon 
in June 2020, and continued organisation of events and support to Parties attending the SB sessions in Bonn in June 2020.  

 
 
 
[SIGNATURE] 

                                                            
18 https://unfccc.int/cop25. 


